
17 May 2016 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 

 

Congratulations are extended to our children for their success in a number of activities 
during the last two weeks. The children acquitted themselves admirably during 
NAPLAN week. They came to school prepared and gave their best in all of the tests. 
We want to acknowledge and thank you for your efforts in supporting your children 
through this very important test week.  
 

School Playgrounds 

We are all about keeping our children safe and learning while they are at school. This 
includes parent pick-up times before and after school. Please keep your children with 
you and do not allow them on the play equipment during drop off and pick-up times. 
 

Unsupervised children on our equipment can lead to accidents and we do not want to 
see any child hurt while they are at school. In addition, having their toddler siblings 
playing on the equipment is very distracting for our younger children while they are still 
in class. Similarly, having older siblings playing on equipment that is not designed to 
accommodate their size or playing on equipment  they have not been supported to use 
safely can lead to the destruction of the play equipment or injuries.  
  

Walk to School Day - 20 May  
On Friday 20 May it is ‘Walk Safely to School Day’. We would like to see as many 
children as possible walk, ride or ‘scoot’ to and from school. Of course, if your child is 
very young, an adult would need to support them on this day. Walking, riding or 
scooting to school increases the children’s (and their parents’) fitness and helps to 
alleviate the parking congestion around the school. Hopefully we will have great 
weather for the day, with lots of children and their parents forgoing their cars on this 
day. 
 

School Uniform 

We are very proud of the children at Beeliar for wearing their school uniforms. With 
winter just around the corner, most children have started to wear their school jumpers 
or jackets. However, we do have some children wearing non-uniform items. It is 
important that children wear the school uniform as it identifies them as Beeliar students. 
When the children are on the oval, they can be easily identified and this keeps them 
safe. Wearing the school uniform also provides children with the feeling of belonging 
and this is so important in our modern world. It would be very much appreciated if you 
would support the school to keep our children safe by ensuring they wear the complete 
school uniform.  
  

Annual School Report  
Every year each school in the public school system is required to report across a range 
of areas. Our report is complete and has been made available on the Department’s 
Schools Online website (www.det.wa.edu.au/schoolsonline). We will be loading our 
report onto our school website over the coming days and we will be sending home a 
copy for each family.  

Beeliar Bulletin 

For Your Calendar 

 

Tuesday 17 May 

 Newsletter 
 

Wednesday 18 May 

 Toddler Tales 9.00am 
Library 

 

Thursday 19 May 

 Assembly TA10 

 Touch Rugby Clinic 
LSHS 12.25-2.15pm 

 

Friday 20 May 

 Beeliar Beginnings 
9.00am 

 

Monday 23 May 

 Board Meeting 7.00pm 

 

Friday 27 May 

 Beeliar Beginnings 
9.00am 

2016 School Contributions and Charges 
Thank you to all of the families who have been very prompt in paying their contributions and charges to the 

school. For those who have not paid the contributions and charges it would be appreciated if you would forward 
your payment to the front office as soon as possible alternatively there are EFTpos facilities available. 

Principal: Josh Butler 
86 The Grange, BEELIAR WA 

Phone: 9437 5955 
Website: beeliarps.wa.edu.au      

                          Email: Beeliar.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

 
Canteen: 9437 6594 

LDC: 9437 5905 

  

Facebook.com/Beeliar Primary School 

 

More information on page 2. 



Shining our spotlight on…... Mothers Day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Kindy classes pampered their mums, nannas, aunts and special people in their lives with 
an afternoon tea at the school. The children were baking all morning for  the afternoon tea. 
There were scones and biscuits for everyone along with reading, painting and general 
pampering of their loved ones. Everyone had a great afternoon and we hope all our mums 
had a special Mother’s Day. 

 

School photos are fast approaching. This is a 

reminder that they will take place in  

 

Week 9 Term 2 - 23 and 24 June 2016. 

 

Students are to be in their full school uniform 

this includes Year 6 students and sibling 

photo’s will again be available this year during 

recess and lunch over the two days.  

 

Payment for photo’s goes straight to the 

photographers on the day. Classes will be told 

of their time and day of photos and more 

information will follow closer to the time. 

 

We have had some enquiries into In Term Swimming. This 
will be taking place in Term 3 (weeks 3 and 4) this year. 
 

Monday 1 August - Friday 12 August 2016 
 

We are informing you early that the payment will be no 
more than $55.00 per student for the 10 days. Payment 
will be required by the 22 July 2016 (first week Term 3). 
 
You can pay for your child/rens swimming via EFTpos at 
the front office closer to the time or if your child/ren have 
money in unallocated credit you may use this.  
 
We have had some enquiries to paying off swimming 
lessons in instalments. This can be done by coming into 
the front office and paying cash or EFTpos and this will go 
into your child/rens account. When the time comes to pay 
for swimming through your child's yellow envelope, please 
let the office know that you have pre paid. Every child will 
still be required to fill in an enrolment form. 
 
If you have any other questions please do not hesitate to 
contact Cathy Fox - Manager Corporate Services at the 
front office or telephone 9437 5955. 



We now have Peer Leaders in the playground 
supporting our younger children at recess and 
lunch. These year 6 students completed a Peer 
Leadership Training Day and will give up their 
own time to serve the school community. We 
are very proud of them. They will be wearing 
orange vests so if you see them say hello and 
thankyou.  
 

This is just one example of ways we can serve 
each other. Even if you are not in a leadership 
role you can serve at school. You can pick up 
rubbish, help tidy your classroom, help another 
student with their work.  
 

Other ways you could show the virtue of 
service at home include, emptying the 
dishwasher, feeding your pets, offering to help 
cook dinner.  
 

Think about what you can do to show the Virtue 
of Service to your friends and family.  
 

Remember - don't do it for praise or thanks, do 
it because it's the right thing to do and the 
rewards, feeling good about yourself and 
others helping you, will come.  
 

Mrs Sarah Gasmier 
Stand Tall Coordinator 

Virtue of the month  

SERVICE 

Hank TA8 Mia TA8 

Benny TA10 Ashlee TA13 

Kayzhn TA13 Sarayah TA12 

Ashley TA12 Hana TA16 

Bailey TA16 Nicole TA15 

ReeAnn TA15 Dioun TA9 

Caelee TA9 Jaiden TA23 

Joel TA23 Indi-Rose TA1 

Lara TA1 Paul TA5 

Jordan TA5 Clyde TA11 

Darius TA14 Jarrah TA14 

Keagan TA2 Mikayla TA2 

Levi TA18 Happiness TA20 

Axsher TA20 Katelyn TA7 

Jason TA7 Holly TA7 

Isla TA7   

Merit Certificate Recipients 

 

 

 

 

TA2 have been busy learning to skip count by 2s, 5s and 
10s in mathematics. We loved showing everyone how 
maths can be fun by singing and dancing to our favourite 
skip counting songs. We think we are very clever to be able 
to skip count by 2s, 5s and 10s all the way to 100! 

Why we encourage students to bring 
Crunch&Sip® at Beeliar Primary School:  

 WA kids are not eating enough fruit 

and vegetables! 

 Crunch&Sip® helps to increase children’s fruit, 
vegetable and water consumption and prevents 
students from going hungry during long lessons  

 Children who are hungry and dehydrated find it 

difficult to concentrate in class. Teachers report 
that children are happier, better behaved, more 

willing to learn, and concentrate better after 
Crunch&Sip® time  

 Children often don’t drink enough water, and 

can forget to unless reminded; Crunch&Sip® 
encourages children to drink water throughout 

the day 

Please remember to pack a piece of fresh fruit or cut 

vegetables in your child's lunch box every day. 



From the P&C… 

LAST CHANCE FOR THERMOMIX OR $2000 RAFFLE! 
This is your last chance to buy tickets in our exciting Thermomix or $2000 raffle.  Last ticket sales are Wednesday 
25 May.  This week tickets are available at the canteen, at the uniform shop on Thursday on Flexischools, at 
assembly  and by filling in the form below.  Good luck to everyone who has bought a ticket.  Thank you for 
supporting your P&C. The draw will take place Thursday 26 May 2016. 
 

SAVE THE DATE! 
The P&C is running a BOGAN QUIZ NIGHT.  Save the date in your diary Friday 28 October and dig out your 
flannel shirts and ugg boots.  This promises to be a great night. 

THERMOMIX or $2000 CASH! 

CHILD NAME: _______________________________________________   TA: _____________                

 

PARENT NAME: _______________________________________________________________ 

 

CONTACT NUMBER: ___________________________________________________________ 

 

HOW MANY TICKETS? $10.00 EACH _______________________________________________ 

School Banking 

Next banking day:  

FRIDAY 

 20 and 27 May at 8.30am  

 

Please see Mel and Paige at 

the banking stand outside the 

Uniform Shop for new bank 

account information packs.  

There are great prizes to 

won by collecting tokens 

every time you bank. 

Uniform Shop 

Opening Hours: 

Thursday Morning  

8.30am - 9.00am 

Uniforms can be ordered on 

Flexischools. Flexischools has 

additional payment facilities, 

like credit and debit cards. 

Volunteers are always 

welcomed in the Uniform 

Shop. 

 

 

Canteen 

Canteen is OPEN  5 days a 

week with Monday and 

Wednesday being meal deal 

days. 

Our menu is available on 

the school website and 

our Facebook Page. 

 

If you can spare an hour or 

two the canteen is always 

looking for volunteers.  

Please pop past and speak to 

Rosie.  

(Volunteers receive a free meal 

for their child) 


